
Town Manager’s Update 
November 18, 2021

 
 
Announcements 
 

• The tax rate has been set to $17.17 
 

• Property tax bills will be mailed on November 30th and are due by December 30th.  Tax bill 
amounts are posted online on the Tax Collector’s kiosk for property owners who wish to see 
their bill amount prior to receiving it.  In addition, the Tax Collector’s office is currently 
accepting payments. 

 
 
Town Manager’s Report 

• Woodbury Street Sidewalk Construction Update: 
 
They have finished up the steep slopes, by hydro-seeding and installing the matting.  The 
stone check dams were installed to better control the water flow.  The stone riprap swales 
were completed along the south side of the road.  The old curbing was removed on both sides 
of the road.  The road was repaired as needed and the base pavement was installed.  

 
They were able to complete a few items last week that were originally scheduled for this 
week.  The subcontractor was able to come in a week early to install the guardrail along the 
school parking.  The manhole and catch basin structures were replaced as needed and raised 
in preparation for the final pavement was also completed.  Please use caution when going 
through the area, they can be difficult to see especially with all of the falling leaves even 
though they are painted. 

 
Last week they have begun installing the base gravels for the sidewalk and have installed the 
base coat of paving for the sidewalk.  They installed the new curbing on both sides of the 
road and have been working on the ditch line on the north side of the road.  Once all of the 
work is complete they will be able to install the final layer of pavement.  The end of this 
project is quickly approaching.  Thank you for your time and patience during this project. 
You can continue to expect that the road will be closed and/or alternating traffic to local 
traffic only.  
 


